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Dear Pastor and Church,

Barbara and I are well on our way to recovery. I’m going to “Cardiac Rehab” three
times a week that will carry me through February 2019. I’m still having some issues
with my legs and knees but a lot of the numbness is going away.

In this Prayer Letter I wish to share some Great News with you about an old man in his
mid 80”s named Sam Wietzel that I met on visitation in Tokyo Japan back in 2010. He
was a burley old man with a big white beard and was a retiree from World War II and
Korea who had married a Japanese woman who had passed away some years earlier. I
could tell he was a lonely old man.

As I witnessed to Sam he kept saying, “Sir, you are wasting your time. It is good
talking with you but you are just wasting your time.” Believe it or not but Sam played
Santa Clause on Yokota Air Base for many years and still does today. I ran into Sam on
many occasions while on Base and would greet him and try once again to get him to see
his need of Christ but his answer was always, “Sir, you are wasting your time.”

Thanksgiving of 2017 I was back in Japan preaching at the Yokota Baptist Church
where once again I ran into Sam while eating breakfast on base. Sam came over to our
table and sat down. This time I reached out and put my arms around Sam and told him
that all he had to look forward to was death itself. Once again I told him how much
God loved him and wanted him to get saved. For the fist time I saw tears come out of
his eyes and run down his face into his white beard. He stood up and said I must go
and left.

This Thanksgiving day I was in my Office when I got a message from Boyd Middlebrook
who was with me when I met Sam on base. Boyd’s message was. “Pastor I thought
you would like to know that I ran into Sam today and asked him if he had accepted
Jesus Christ as his Saviour yet.” He said that Sam, with a great big smile said, “Yes I
did!” Boyed asked Sam when did he accept Christ into his heart and Sam said, “Just
about a year ago.” My what a Thanksgiving Day! God afflicted my soul with Sam and
since 2010 I’ve not missed a day praying for him. It pays to pray!

Please continue praying for us. The power of God’s Word and the Power of Prayer are
two of the most powerful things in our lives. Never take them for granted. We want to
thank all of you for your love, gifts and prayers. Also, we want you to know we are
available to come for meetings and give updates or be in your Missions Conferences if
you want. Please contact me with information provided below. God bless you all.
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